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BN26 5UP
Minutes of The Annual Parish Assembly of Alfriston Parish Council (APC)

held in Alfriston War Memorial Hall on Monday 18th April 2016
Present:

Cllr. N. Beechey - Chair

Cllr. J. Dumelow – Vice Chair
Cllr. J. Fox



Cllr. R. Savage



Cllr. D. Bell
Cllr. K. Halliday



Cllr. V. Cooper 

Apologies:

In attendance:

Martha Cattell - Parish Clerk


Approximately 15 members of the public

1.  Welcome by the Chairman, Cllr Nick Beechey

Cllr. Beechey welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked them for attending the Annual Parish Assembly.

2.  Minutes of the Annual Parish Assembly held on 18th May 2015 and matters arising.

Cllr. Dumelow proposed and Cllr. Savage seconded a motion that the Minutes of the meeting held on 18th May 2015 were approved and signed as a true and accurate record.  Cllr. Beechey duly signed the minutes.














MOTION CARRIED
3. Chairman – Cllr Nick Beechey

Cllr. Beechey expressed his thanks to the Events group for all their efforts on some very successful events. Thank you to all the volunteers on Heartstart, a group which was set up 10 years ago. To the AEG who jump whenever needed and again are a group of volunteers, giving up their own time to help Alfriston. 
Cllr. Beechey thanked John Hurwood for all his working with the Flood Forum. Thanks to everyone in the Twinning which is going from strength to strength and huge thanks to the Cuckmere Community bus. 

Thank you to Nick Cattell for his work on Neighbourhood Watch and June Goodfield for her work with Lorry watch. Huge thanks to Debbie and Mark Exley for all their time they put into the village website, it is getting better and better. 
Cllr Beechey thanked all his fellow Councillors, this is the first full year for Cllr’s Bell, Cooper and Fox. He then thanked each Councillor individually for all their work in their portfolio.  There is plenty to do this year coming!

Thank you to Nick Bennett from East Sussex County Council and Philip Ede from Wealden District Council.
Cllr. Beechey expressed his thanks and gratitude to the Clerk, Martha, for all her hard work and making his life as Chair a lot easier.  Cllr Savage seconded this and thanked Martha for being an exemplary Clerk. 
Cllr Dumelow thanked Cllr Bechey for being such a good Chairman and ensuring everything gets done. 

Cllr Beechey finished his thanks by thanking all Parishioners who attend the monthly meetings. 
4. East Sussex County Councillor – Nick Bennett

Cllr Bennett was unable to attend the meeting, his report will be circulated next month so will be attached with the minutes. 
5. Wealden District Councillor – Philip Ede

Cllr Ede reported that Alfriston is a very well run Parish Council which makes his life a lot easier. The events team are fantastic and well organised so they should be very proud, he is very impressed by the events that are put on. He expressed his thanks to Martha for always keeping him in the loop on things. Cllr Ede updated the Wealden Local Plan is out for consultation but Alfriston will not be affected as Alfriston falls under SDNPA. There have been the normal problems with flooding this winter, long term solutions do need to be found. 
6. Questions from the Floor

Patsy Embry asked whether anything is getting done about the mobile signal in the village. Cllr Beechey explained that there is no current update. Cllr Ede updated that Ripe and Chalvington are trialling booster signals attached to high buildings, once this has been reviewed by them it is something that Alfriston can look into.  

Signed…………………………………………………………..
Nicholas Beechey – Chairman
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